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Dear Mr Lange 

OBPR Reference: 22-01977 

I am writing to the Office of Best Practice Regulation (OBPR) regarding five payphone 

instruments at Attachment A which, as per the Legislation Act 2003, had been scheduled to 

sunset on 1 April 2022. However, it has been decided that the instruments are to be 

consolidated and remade with only minor amendments. 

There are statutory obligations in the Telecommunications (Consumer Protection and Service 

Standards) Act 1999 to ensure that payphones are reasonably accessible to all people in 

Australia on an equitable basis, wherever they reside or cany on business. There are also 

associated contractual anangements in place between the Commonwealth and Telstra in 

relation to USO payphones. Given this, the Department oflnfrastructure, Transp01t, Regional 

Development and Communications ce1tifies that, collectively, the instruments are operating 

effectively and efficiently, and that therefore a Regulation Impact Statement is not required 

for the instruments to be remade. 

The assessment that the instruments are operating effectively and efficiently has been 

informed by a consultation process over the period 17 December 2021 to 18 February 2022 

and consideration of submissions from stakeholders set out at Attachment A. 

The regulatory burden to business, community organisations or individuals has been 

quantified using the Australian Government's Regulatory Burden Measurement framework. 

Reflecting the minor amendments unde1taken in remaking, regulatory reductions are 

estimated to achieve the net cost savings provided below. 

Average annual regulatory costs (from business as usual) 

Change in costs Business Community Individuals 
($ million) organisations 

Total, by sector -$294,180 $ Nil $ Nil 

I acknowledge that OBPR will publish this letter for transparency purposes. 
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